South Bersted CE Primary School

Church Lane Bognor Regis West Sussex PO22 9PZ

Tel: 01243 821678 office@southbersted.co.uk www.southbersted.co.uk



Headteacher: Mr Noel Goodwin

20th April 2023

Dear Parents and Carers,

King Charles III Celebrations

To celebrate the Coronation of King Charles III we will be holding a special day at South Bersted Church of England Primary School. On Wednesday 3rd May, children are invited to attend school dressed in their best clothes ready for a day of celebrations.

Throughout the day, children will be engaging in a range of activities including art and dance lessons, to mark this significant event.

We will be holding our own Street Party. All children will be eating a packed lunch outside, weather permitting.

Urgent - Amendment to Hot Lunch Bookings:

If your child <u>is</u> eligible for Free School Meals or Universal Infant Free School Meals: You must log in to your ParentPay account and amend your order by 11.59pm on Thursday 20th April. If you would like the school to provide a free packed lunch for your child on this date, please select 'Chartwells Trip Lunch'. If you would prefer to provide your own packed lunch on this date, please ensure your child brings it with them on Wednesday 3rd May.

If your child <u>is not</u> eligible for Free School Meals or Universal Infant Free School Meals: If you have already ordered a hot lunch for Wednesday 3rd May, you must log in to your ParentPay account and cancel the hot lunch by 11.59pm on Thursday 20th April – after this time orders cannot be amended. On Wednesday 3rd May please ensure that your child brings their packed lunch into school with them.

Please accept our sincere apologies for the very short notice on the lunch changes and thank you for your support.

To mark this historic event, we will gather work and pictures from the day to create our own time capsule, which will be stored at the school for future generations.



















In addition to this, on Friday 5^{th} May, we aim to be part of a Guinness World Record by joining children across the country in singing the Coronation song: Defender of us All.

We look forward to celebrating this significant event as a community.

Yours Sincerely,

For South Bersted School

















